

Tuesday, March 24, 2020

The Honorable Thomas Killion Pennsylvania State Senate 351 Main Capitol Bldg. Senate Box 203009 Harrisburg, PA 17120-3009 tkillion@pasen.gov

Dear Senator Killion:

On behalf of our membership, thank you for your proposals to both help workers by <u>broadening</u> Unemployment Compensation guidelines and businesses with <u>economic injury</u> relief that will expand and streamline state loan programs for businesses who are experiencing revenue loss because of the Coronavirus.

We also ask the Pennsylvania Legislature consider business tax deferrals and support our human services and non-profit members with relief for charities.

As the primary business advocate in the County, the Delaware County Chamber of Commerce is very interested in any policies in response to the Coronavirus that will affect our members and local economy.

Sincerely,

Trish McFarland

Trush McFourland

President

Cc:

Senator Tim Kearney - <u>tim.kearney@pasenate.com</u>

Senator Anthony Williams - anthony.williams@pasenate.com

Representative Stephen Barrar - <u>sbarrar@pahousegop.com</u>

Representative Margo Davidson - mdavidson@pahouse.net

Representative David Delloso - RepDelloso@pahouse.net

Representative Maria Donatucci - <u>MDonatucci@pahouse.net</u>

Representative Brian Kirkland - bkirkland@pahouse.net

Representative Leanne Krueger - <u>lkrueger@pahouse.net</u>

Representative Joanna McClinton - <u>imcclinton@pahouse.net</u>

Representative Jennifer O'Mara - repomara@pahouse.net

Representative Christopher Quinn - <u>cquinn@pahousegop.com</u>

Representative Greg Vitali - gvitali@pahouse.net

Representative Mike Zabel - RepZabel@pahouse.net